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Construction Spending: Stronger End To '21, Solid Start to '22
Bottom Line:   Construction spending rose more than expected in January, and
there were upward revisions to 4th Quarter '21 data. Always lagged and prone to
heavy revisions, these data confirm strong construction activity in late '21 and early
'22. Most of the strength was in residential construction, but nonresidential continued
to improve after contracting in 2020. Construction related to manufacturing was
notably strong. The only glaring weakness remains public construction with federal,
state, and local budgets stretched thin from pandemic-relief programs. Overall,
expect construction spending in the residential sector has likely already started to
slow due to higher mortgage rates, but the pace of activity prior to the increase in
rates suggests the slowdown should be modest. Nonresidential construction
excluding public construction will likely prove less negatively correlated with rates
and offer a tailwind for growth for at least the 1st half. Public construction,
meanwhile, appears likely to suffer from underinvestment for several years, barring
federal legislation. 



Construction Spending ROSE by 1.29% in January, compared with market
expectations for an increase of 0.1%. The December estimate was revised modestly
higher from 0.20% to 0.78%, while the November estimate was revised modestly
higher from 0.6% to 1.0%. Construction spending is now 8.2% ABOVE its year-ago
level.     

Residential Construction ROSE by 1.3%,  Homebuilding was 13.4% ABOVE its
year-ago level. Nonresidential Construction ROSE by 1.8%.

Nonresidential construction growth was 7.3% ABOVE its year-ago level. Public
Construction ROSE by 0.6% and is now 1.3% BELOW its year-ago level.  








